

Ms Marie Sherlock, TD, Dáil Éireann, Leinster House, Kildare Street Dublin 2

3rd July 2025

PQ 33445/25* To ask the Minister for Health if her Department has any plans to purchase an available near Crofton Road in Dún Laoghaire, adjacent to St. Michael's Hospital, to help alleviate parking issues at St. Michael's Hospital, Dún Laoghaire; and if she will make a statement on the matter. -Marie Sherlock

Dear Deputy Sherlock,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

The HSE is aware of the site in question and any opportunities the site may present to the HSE and St. Michael's Hospital will be considered. Funding for the proposed site is not currently included in HSE Capital Plan 2025. Any proposed site purchase would need to be considered in the context of available funding and prioritisation given competing demands.

All property purchases will be reviewed and transacted in line with the HSE's Property Protocol and the Infrastructure Guidelines.

Yours sincerely

Micheál Conneely Interim National Director Capital & Estates